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President’s Pen 
Kia Ora, Talofa Lava, Malo e lelei', Fakalofalahi Atu, Kia Orana, As-salamu alaikum, 

Namaste, Bula vanaka and Gid’day! 

 

Welcome to 2021 and let’s hope it will be a happier, brighter and healthier year for each 

and every one of us! 2020 has been a difficult year, but it also has been a year of learning 

new things for us as educators and teachers. It has taught us to value and be more 

appreciative of everything in life, especially things that we take for granted.  

  

As we stand at the thresh-hold of yet another year we understand the literacy demands 

of the curriculum, and that being successful in literacy learning will aid our students to 

succeed in all other areas of their learning. ALA is committed to helping support teachers 

by presenting the best of the best resource personnel so we all can learn and upskill 

ourselves to be effective teachers of literacy.     

 

We have a great line up of speakers for 2021. Please note the details given in the ALA 

Calendar of Events, included in this newsletter. We are pleased to announce that our 

much-awaited event with Dr. Murray Gadd is now happening on 16th March, and the flyer 

is included in this newsletter. We have some spaces still available, so anyone who wants 

to register can do so before the closing date given on the flyer.   

 

In closing I would like to wish you all a happy, healthy, uninterrupted and successful year!  

Let’s keep helping our students, in Alan Duff’s words to “dream big” and achieve high.  

We look forward to seeing you all at the ALA events this year.  

 

Ngā mihi nui, 

Alice Musuku 

ALA President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Don’t miss our first event of the year! 
Murray Gadd & AGM! 

Venue: Duncan McGhie Lecture Theatre, Faculty of Education & Social Work, Block 

J1 Epsom Campus 
Join us for afternoon tea from 4:00pm, Followed by seminar 4.30 – 

6.00pm 
 

“Being an Effective Teacher of Writing” 
 

Hear Murray Gadd’s insights as he shares an illustrated 

presentation of being an effective teacher of Writing Y1 – 

8 and is supported by classroom stories from three 

Auckland teachers.   
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Mark Your Diaries! 
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Report:  2020 ALA Gala Dinner Event with Alan Duff  

10th November 2020 

 

ALA finished the year on a high with a conversation with author Alan Duff. Alan recently 

released a new book, A Conversation with my Country, and this framed his talk. 

 

Alan shared his relentless passion for kiwi children to be exposed to the power of 

reading, empowering their learning so they can all reach their potential. He shared how he 

became the writer he is, the highs and the lows. An environment of violence, anger and 

feelings of humiliation. And the contrast? His father surrounding him with positive ideals, 

education and books that forged his love of writing and the written word.  

 

In 1992 Alan became aware of the numbers of ‘bookless homes’ after a visit to Camberley 

School, Hastings. From this, an idea developed to create opportunities for children to own 

books that they could share at home with whanau. Alan has worked enthusiastically for 

children like the ones he met at Camberley ever since. His writing successes placed him in a 

position where he could do something positive for children who came from homes where 

there were few books.  

 

The Alan Duff Charitable Foundation Books in Homes began in 1994. Alan found like-minded 

people with drive and commitment, starting with Christine Fernyhough setting up an office at 

Mainfreight. Scholastic came on board and it soon became Duffy Books in Homes. Having his 

name linked was not what Alan wanted, however the Duffy name has now been linked to 

Books in Homes for over 25 years. Alan likes to go big and go hard and he definitely has. In 

2020, there are over 200 other funding partners, more than 520 schools, 280 early childhood 

centres, and over 12 million books have been distributed to over 100,000 children. Duffy Books 

in Homes has grown international wings and spread overseas to the USA and Australia.   

 

Alan shared his desires for children in NZ especially those with an upbringing similar to his own. 

He wanted them to be in a place where they could ‘dream big’ for parents to put them first, 

back them to the hilt and not let them down, for families to share rituals around reading, 

simply snuggling in and reading a book from when children are young. The rewards are two 

way, youngsters and parents experiencing joy and a positive reaction to the cadence of a 

voice reading, bringing text to life and enhancing a love of time together and reading. 

  

Alan spoke about finding the right people, the stalwarts who get stuck in and get involved, 

and how teachers can be that person for their students. He suggested that schools are safe 

places for children, especially those who always arrive early and leave late. Children are at 

school for six hours a day so teachers can make important messages count and be powerful, 

and school can be the place where they are put first. Teachers are in a place of influence so 

need to be understanding, model positivity, resilience and show pride in students and their 

achievements.  

 

Alan asked us to look in the mirror and left us considering the messages we give, what more 

we can do and be better at for the children in our care. A thought provoking and 

entertaining evening. 

 

Bronwyn Hayward 

Resource Teacher: Literacy 

ALA executive member 
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NZLA Conference 2021 
 

We will share details as they come to hand or check out NZLA. 

http://nzla.org.nz/ 
 

 
 

 

 Lockdown Literacy Links  

 

• https://www.tumblebooklibrary.com/  

 

• https://www.storylineonline.net/ 

 

 

 

 

 

• https://kids.nationalgeographic.com/ 
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School Membership $80.00 

● schools can send up to 5 staff to seminars/workshops at member rates 
● receive free copies of NZLA Literacy Forum (- a peer reviewed journal, 3 issues annually) 
● receive ALA newsletters (4 electronic issues annually) 
● have opportunities to hear literacy experts at seminars and workshops 
● your staff can apply for sponsorship to attend the annual NZLA conference 
● You can apply for study awards and 
● can join the ‘International Literacy Association’ and receive their publications 

Please include email and address so your school receives newsletters and Literacy Forum NZ. 

*Nominate a staff member to join ALA committee and your school can have an extra attendee at ALA events at no cost 

School Name  

Contact Person  

Email  

Mailing Address 
& postcode 

 

                                     

 Individual Membership $65  

● can attend seminars and workshops at member rates 

● receive free copies of Literacy Forum (NZLA Forum- a peer reviewed journal, 3 issues annually) 

● receive ALA newsletters (4 electronic issues annually) 

● have opportunities to hear literacy experts at seminars and workshops 

● can apply for sponsorship to attend the annual NZLA conference 

● can apply for study awards, and 

● can join the ‘International Literacy Association’ and receive their publications, 

Please include email and address so you can receive newsletters and Literacy Forum NZ 

Name  

Position  

Email  

Mailing Address 
& postcode 

 

Payments to: Auckland Literacy Association         

Bank:  ASB    12 3047 0068110 00                                                                                                           

Reference: your name or school name                                       
Please email completed form to akldlitassoc@gmail.com                   
Alternatively post cheque with completed form to:                                                       

 
Alarna Sutton 
Auckland Literacy Association 
c/o Papatoetoe West School 
1 Hillcrest Rd, Papatoetoe  2025 
 
YOU MUST SEND THIS FORM TO akldlitassoc@gmail.com  or post otherwise you will not be completely registered. We need this so 
you receive NZLA FORUMS newsletters and emails 

Auckland Literacy Association                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

2021 Membership Subscription Invoice 
 

mailto:akldlitassoc@gmail.com

